
 

No. 64/E/ August     , 2020 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
We hope you, your staff and families are doing well during the time of the COVID-19 
pandemic.  
 
We wish to thank everyone who, despite cares and worries, has continued to provide us 
with the information on how this current semester (Fall 2020) is being carried out. Also, we 
would like to take this opportunity to share with you an important update on our student 
mobility programs. 
 
Despite the uncertainty caused by COVID-19, we want to inform you that Chulalongkorn 
University has been working hard to find ways to support the inbound and outbound 
student exchange programs.  As the virus outbreak has not yet declined, border and travel 
restrictions are still imposed on international travellers.  This makes it impossible for our 
students to travel to your university and vice versa, for the inbound students from your 
university to be with us.  

 
For the students’  health safety reason, Chulalongkorn University has to cancel all inbound 
and outbound student mobility programs scheduled for the second semester of the 
academic year 2020.  This means that we will not be able to send or accept any exchange 
students during the Spring semester (January – May 2021) .  We sincerely apologize for any 
inconvenience this may cause. However, we have adopted a technological platform -- virtual 
classes, for international students who are interested in taking classes with us from their 
home universities. In the same way, we would appreciate your letting us know whether you 
have a similar program that Chula students can attend. 
 
We also wish to, herein, express our best wishes to those of you who have been in contact 
with us to offer assistance and those who have supported our exchange students at your 
institutions.  We would like to ensure you that Chulalongkorn University remains 
committed to providing international experience for our students and hope to be able to 
pursue our collaboration under better circumstances. 

 
Should you have any further questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
      
 Sincerely yours, 
 

 

 Professor Bundhit Eua-arporn, Ph. D. 
 President 

   


